	HARPUR HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

Ordinary meeting held  on Wednesday 29th April 2015


	1
	Welcome and 

Apologies
	Ken in the Chair

Elaine Ratcliffe

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Ordinary meeting held on 25th March were circulated and agreed.  

	
	
	

	3
	Planning Update
	Nothing further to report.

	
	
	

	4
	Social and Fundraising Events
	1.   Spring Fayre in Buxton - 4th May.   After discussion it was agreed to cancel the stall this year due to lack of people available to prepare and man the stall.

2.   Buxton Rotary Fair - 6th June, Pavilion Gardens.  Linda has booked a stall.  Helpers needed.   Raffle tickets available, sale of which will cover the cost of the stall.    Items needed for tombola.
3.   Car Boot Sale - 7th June.  Lowfoot Farm.     Items for sale will be needed if this is to go ahead. 

	
	
	

	6
	Defibrillator
	£630 has been received from Lynn Stone but £635 from Caitlin Bisknell still awaited.    The shortfall is about £200 and it was agreed that this be met from Association funds if required.   Siting of the equipment was discussed.       Thanks to Linda for all the hard work she has done to get the defibrillator.

	
	
	

	7
	S106 monies
	Ken and Linda had inspected the playground, and Ken had met with Christine Nathan of HPBC/SMDC during the morning.       The following items were discussed and are to be priced up -

1.   A new fence at the front, thicker material to give more protection

2.   A general tidying up of the playground

3.   Cleaning of equipment which is dirty and shabby

4.   Flooring – as far as possible to use a safety material

5.   Unevenness to be levelled out, removing trip hazards

6.   Fence at back to be tidied up

7.   Taking out of three pieces of rock

8.   Taking out the grass and putting in a new piece of equipment

9.   Community notice board to be installed.

It is likely that implementing all of these will take the £20,000

Earliest start date is late August/September 2015

	
	
	

	8
	Highways matters
	Parking on Harpur Hill Road, and on Burlow Avenue, use of pavements for parking, and possible provision of more parking spaces, enroachment of the embankment at the bottom of Harpur Hill Road, together with the safety issues created,  were discussed and agreed a letter be sent to County Councillor Caitlin Bisknell asking her to meet representatives and see the problems.

	
	
	

	9
	Association's Funds
	Agreed that there be no restriction on the use of funds held by the Association providing the expenditure is for the benefit of the community.

	
	
	

	10
	Multi Use Games Area
	1.   Another MUGA could be a possibility for the new housing development – imput needed when detailed plans are before the Council

2.   The school has no funds for the maintenance of the existing MUGA – Association to consider fund-raising to help with this.

	
	
	

	11
	Next Meeting
	Wednesday 27th May 7.30 pm Hoffman Bar


